Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL SCHOOL

<mark>www.cranbou</mark>rne-ps.vic.gov.au

LEARNING TOGETHER

Issue 20 June 20th 2012

Calendar

Principal's News

UPCOMING EVENTS

Week commencing June 25th

Parent/Teacher
Interviews (Student
Progress Discussions)

June 29th

End of Term 2

July 16th

Term 3 commences

July 25th

Hoop Time Grade 5/6

August 17th

Curriculum Day

August 28th

Prep Information evening

News

HOUSEPOINTS

Congratulations to CAMERON

who have won
Mrs. Van Deursen's
term challenge –
a <u>free</u> Sausage Sizzle
next

Friday 29th June

School Uniform:

It is wonderful to see so many of our students being responsible in wearing the correct school uniform. I would like to remind all families that the only jewellery permitted at school are watches and items that have a religious base. Students in Primary School are very impressionable and we have noticed that some of our female students are wearing leggings and make up. These are not part of our uniform.

Deadlines for excursions and camps:

Please be reminded that organisation of camps, excursions and incursions is very detailed and requires the school to meet many deadlines, including registration of events and participant numbers on the DEECD register. Generating payments for some events prior to the participation day and booking transport also requires final numbers be organised early.

Deadline dates are established to allow all components of the organisation to be managed and will be adhered to.

Late forms and/or payments <u>will not</u> be accepted unless a prior arrangement has been made at the office before the cut off date.

Student Progress Reports & Discussion:

Reports will be sent home next Monday and discussions with teachers will be held next week.

Religious Instruction:

The RE agency who has conducted weekly sessions in the past have been unable to provide the service this year. The availability for future RE classes is currently under review. If you paid any money towards this program please contact the office for a refund.

Cheryl Van Deursen - Principal

'The right thing to do and the hard thing to do are usually the same thing' - Steve Maraboli

SCHOOL NEWS

Student Birthdays

To students who celebrate their birthdays this week



Jaimee T.

Jade T.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

this week!				
Grade	Student	Demonstrated		
Prep PAS	Tyla B.	Responsibility		
Prep PER	Elly S.	Persistence		
Junior LB	Tegan E.	Supportiveness		
Junior HM	Jordan M.	Persistence		
Junior MC	Joshua M.	Responsibility		
Middle MR	Tamekah M.	Persistence		
Middle NJ	Nickalas A.	Supportiveness		
Middle MD	Jett K.	Responsibility		
Middle BA	Kaylah D.	Responsibility		
Senior IW	Shanay M.	Supportiveness		
Senior GA	Wali R.	Persistence		
Senior GR	Martina F.	Creativeness		
Senior RP	Charlie R-K	Persistence		
Art	Rahni W. (SIW)	Creativeness		
P.E.	Brodie T. (MNJ)	Supportiveness		
Personal				
D'ment	Rhys Y.(SUIW)	Supportiveness		
Admin.	Monique R.	Responsibility		
Leadership	Josh Jennings	Initiative		

From the Office

LATE STUDENTS:

A reminder to parents that children who arrive late to school MUST be signed into the office by a parent or guardian. Alternatively please provide your child with a signed note to be handed in to the office on arrival. Students must not arrive at school late and go directly to their class.

EMA Cheques

If you have become the holder of a health care card or the recipient of a pension and did not put in an EMA application at the start of the year, you may be eligible for the second instalment. Please contact the school office for further information.

CURRICULUM NEWS

"Name our birds!"



If you have visited the school recently, you will have noticed that we have three pet birds – 1 cockatiel that lives in Mrs Van Deursen's office and 2 princess parrots that live near the Library. At the moment none of them have names. If you would like to suggest names for the birds, come and see me to record your ideas. We will then invite the school to vote on the suggested names, and the ones that receive the most votes will become the names for our birds.

Suggestions will be taken from **Friday 22 June until Friday 29th June.** Voting will take place first week of next term.

So start thinking, get creative and name our birds!

Di Fernand (Assistant Principal)

Prep News



Big Bad Wolf and Little Pig

On Wednesday 30th May, the Prep students dressed up as different Fairy Tale
Characters. Throughout the term students made
Gingerbread Men, Bean
Stalks, Hairy Trolls and Role
Played the Three Billy Goats
Gruff









Fairy Tale Day

COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families who have shopped at the Good Guys and brought in their Cranbourne Cash vouchers – congratulations to those families who had members of their extended family also shop and collect vouchers.

RITCHIES CARD

Thank you to the families who continue to shop at Ritchie's and use the benefit card. The school continues to receive donations from the fundraising program.

DEMON

Friendly Schools Program
FREE FOOTY TICKETS

APPLY on line

www.melbournefc.com.au/heartland (tickets allocated subject to availability)



ABALLOON& PARITY CENTRE 2-6 Childers Street, Cranbourne VIC 3977 Phone 03 5995 1919 Fax 03 5995 1231 Contact Matt or Cathy After Hours: 0401 001 745 WWW.balloonandpartyfx/com/att

If you shop at <u>"A Balloon & Party Centre"</u> they will provide us with a percentage of your sale, in stock for our school. So if you are planning a party or celebration, shop at "A Balloon & Party Centre" and support our school too! Thank you to the proprietors, Matt and Cathy for their support of our school community.

Parent & Friends Association (PFA)

A reminder to all families to please send along the Woolworths Earn and Learn Sticker sheets once they have been filled. The school benefits with equipment and other items. If you need extra ticket sheets they can be collected from the school office.

Thank you for your support. PFA members

<u>Schoo</u>	<u>Environment</u>	<u>Devel</u>	<u>opment</u>

We would like to suggest the follow be considered for development at Primary School.	•
	•••••
The	family